

Bulletin 2017-07

June 26, 2017

Stakeholder comments sought on the proposed amendments to AUC Rule 020: Rules Respecting Gas Utility Pipelines

The Alberta Utilities Commission (AUC) is inviting written comments from interested stakeholders regarding proposed revisions to AUC Rule 020: *Rule Respecting Gas Utility Pipelines*. The intent of the proposed changes to Rule 020 is to clarify and streamline gas utility pipeline licence application processes.

To facilitate comments from interested stakeholders regarding the proposed changes, this bulletin along with a stakeholder comment table and draft Rule 020 will be posted on the AUC website under the Consultations tab, Rule 020 – Rules Respecting Gas Utility Pipelines area. Stakeholders who wish to provide written comments on the draft rule should do so using the table for providing comments. All written submissions are to be directed to Raymond Lee or Rose Ferrer at regulatorypolicy@auc.ab.ca by 4 p.m. on July 14, 2017.

Once comments have been received and reviewed, the Commission intends to proceed to finalize the revised Rule 020 by the end of August 2017.

Any questions related to this consultation should be directed to Brian Shand, Director Gas Facilities at 403-592-4434.

(original signed by)

Robert D. Heggie Chief Executive